To: 
ASC Curriculum Office
From: 
Michael Vasey


Curricular Liason

Department of Psychology

Re: 
Course change for PSYCH 612
The attached course change request proposes an increase in credit hours from 3 to 4 for PSYCH 612 (Introduction to Cognitive Science).  This course is one of the few remaining undergraduate courses offered by the Department of Psychology that is less than 4-5 credit hours.  Historically, our courses were regarded by students as being “under-credited” – that is, they were nominally 3-credits but required more than 3-credits worth of work. Over the past 3-4 years we have systematically made course changes designed to match credit hours awarded with the demands of the course.  PSYCH 612 is one of the few courses for which this has not happened as the course was not offered with any regularity.  Because the course is now being offered regularly by a new faculty member, it is time to rectify the credit hour problem with the course.  Like other courses for which similar credit hour increases have been approved, in our view PSYCH 612 is more rigorous in terms of the level of the readings and the work required in the course than its current 3-credit hours suggests.  As a consequence, the course competes poorly with other 4-5 credit hour offerings in our department.  The proposed change to 4-credits is in keeping with the actual demands of the course and should thus allow the course to compete more effectively for students.
